
St. Mary’s Primary School is committed to the safety and welfare of all children, within a secure environment.  
All children have a right to be treated with respect and to be protected from abuse and harm. This school supports the 

Child Safe Standards (Ministerial Order 870) and actively seeks to ensure that all students are kept safe from all forms of 
harm at all times. 
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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT  CALENDAR 

Dear Parents, Families and Friends, 
 
Welcome to the first school newsletter for 2021! We’re off to a great start              
for Term 1 and I would personally like to say thank you to the whole St.                
Mary’s community for their words of support and warm welcome.  
 
Romans 15:4 states, “For whatever was written in former days was           
written for our instruction, so that by steadfastness and by the           
encouragement of the scriptures we might have hope”. It is thought that            
this passage was written by St. Paul in order to insist that older Scriptures              
were written to teach modern Christians. Similarly, I will be drawing upon            
Scripture, the rich history of St. Mary’s, our charism, and the wisdom and             
work of community members (past and present) in order to inform my            
own journey of hope as Principal at St. Mary’s Primary School, Inglewood.  
 
An enormous thank you to the McEwan family for looking after our            
chickens during the holidays. Further on in the newsletter you will see our             
new Chook Duty Roster. I’m hoping that as many families as possible can             
help out. 
 
Thank you also to ​Shane Maxwell, Tony Smith and Corie Birthisel for their             
work on the grounds and buildings. Our oval would certainly be the envy             
of many schools! 
 

February 

Wed 3rd Foundation Rest Day 

Mon 8th Board Meeting - 7pm 

Wed 10th Foundation Rest Day 
Gr 3-6 Swimming / Gym 

Tues 16th Shrove Tuesday 

Wed 17th Ash Wednesday 
Foundation Rest Day 
Gr 3-6 Swimming / Gym 

Wed 24th Foundation Rest Day 
Gr 3-6 Swimming / Gym 

March 

Wed 3rd Foundation Rest Day 

Fri 5th Pupil Free Day - Staff PD Day 

Mon 8th Labour Day Holiday 
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We acknowledge and pay respect to the Jaara people as the original and ongoing custodians of the land we meet on. 

We commit ourselves to actively work alongside Aboriginal people for reconciliation and justice. 
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As we begin this new school year let us pray that all the 
members of our community will be happy, safe and enjoy 
good health. 
 
Dear Lord,  
As we begin this new school year,  
we gather once again as your community of believers. 
We thank you for the energy and the spirit  
that you renewed in us through the summer months. 
We thank you for the time to enjoy our family and friends  
and to reflect on what is important in our lives. 
Let this year be marked by enthusiasm and love so that, with the 
inspiration of your Spirit, we may continue to grow in our faith.  
Help us to fulfil Your hope for us with honest intentions and works 
of faith. 
Let us be gentle with ourselves and bring laughter, joy and love to 
others. 
We ask this in Your name.  
Amen 
 
 

Ash Wednesday 
Ash Wednesday is an important day in our Church calendar as it marks the beginning of Lent. Lent is a                    
season of reflection and preparation before the celebrations of Easter. By observing the 40 days of Lent,                 
Christians replicate Jesus Christ's sacrifice and withdrawal into the desert for 40 days. Lent is marked by                 
fasting, prayer, and doing for others. On this day we will hold a liturgy with the children where we will                    
share the symbol of the ashes. The ​ashes symbolize both repentance and forgiveness, and remind us of                 
how Christ died for us. 
  

During the course of the year, it is my hope that we will work together to                
provide the students the best opportunities in preparing for the world,           
ready to master challenges placed in their path. I’m certainly hoping for a             
COVID-normal year. 
 
As Principal, my door is always open and I welcome your input. Please feel              
free to stop in or call to make an appointment to discuss your concerns,              
suggestions, or ideas to help make this year the best it can be! 
 
Kim Carter 

Principal 
 
 

 

CATHOLIC IDENTITY 
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Opening School Mass - ​Date to be confirmed  
 

 
WELCOME: 
 
Welcome everyone to the 2021 school year at St Mary’s and a 
special welcome to our new students and their families:  
Foundation/Prep:  ​Emmett Hodge 
Grade 2:​ ​Jordan Pickering 
Grade 4: ​Cruze Morley 
Grade 5:​ Addison Keats 
Grade 6: ​Tia Keats 
Staff: ​Mrs Carter 
 
 
2021 SCHOOL TERM DATES: 
 

● Term 1: Thursday 28th January - Thursday 1st April 
● Term 2: Monday 17th April - Friday 25th June 
● Term 3: Monday 12th July - Friday 17th September 
● Term 4: Monday 4th October - Wednesday 15th December 

 
SPECIALIST DAYS: 
 

 

SCHOOL NEWS 

 Sport 

 

Library 

 

Visual Arts 

 

Performance 
Arts 

 

Indonesian 

 

Health 

 

Prep - Grade 2 Tuesday & 
Friday 

Thursday Friday Friday Friday Thursday 

Grades 3 - 6 Monday & 
Friday 

Thursday Friday Friday Friday Thursday 
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Please note that students should only wear their sports uniform on the days that they have Sport. We are currently                    
in the process of appointing a new Specialist Teacher. Once an appointment has been made, the above timetable                  
may change slightly. 
 
 
SCHOOL ASSEMBLIES: 
 
This year, school assemblies will be held at 3pm on Fridays in Weeks 5 and 9. Mindful of COVID guidelines, at this                      
stage, all parents and community members are welcome to attend. Notices to students will be given, awards                 
presented, and the students will have the opportunity to showcase their learning. Please adhere to physical                
distancing requirements during assemblies. 
 
 
GRADES 3-6 SWIMMING AND GYM PROGRAM: 
 
A correction to the excursion permission form for Grades 3-6 Swimming and Gymnastics. Students are returning to                 
school at approximately 2:30pm, following swimming from 10am-11am and gymnastics from 12:30pm-1:30pm. 
 
 
EVERY DAY COUNTS:  
 
As we start the year, parents are reminded of the importance of sending             
children to school every day. Being at school every day counts, with one             
day absent each week quickly adding up to two months of missed            
lessons in a year. 
 
Unless your child is ill, it is expected that your child will be at school               
learning every day of the school year. If your child is absent from school,              
please notify the school Office on 54383075. It is a legal requirement            
that all unexplained absences be followed up. This will be done via an             
SMS sent from our SIMON administration system. 
 
 
WHEN IS LUNCH?: 
 
St Mary’s is currently trialling new bell times. At 11am students go straight outside for a 40 minute play, before                    
having a 10 minute supervised break to eat their lunch before heading back to class. At 1:50pm, students have a 30                     
minute break to eat their snack foods and have a play before heading back to class at 2:20pm. 
 
There are several reasons that led to this change: students eating their more nutrient dense foods earlier on in the                    
day ready for more learning, having a larger break during a cooler/more sunsmart part of the day, responding to                   
parent feedback stating that students weren’t eating their lunch in fear that they would miss out on ‘play’ time and                    
to help curb any potential yard issues by allowing students to play for longer when they are fresher in the morning. 
 
If you have any questions relating to the new Lunch structure, please see Mrs Carter. This 2017 article discusses a                    
Sydney school who had also made the lunch break switch: ​https://www.mamamia.com.au/lunch-before-noon/  
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COVID GUIDELINES UPDATE: 
 
Similar to 2020, St Mary’s will be guided by the government, CECV and Catholic Education Sandhurst guidelines.                 
Everyone is advised to stay at home if unwell. New CECV COVID Guidelines have come out with some clarifications                   
regarding parent access on school grounds. Parents are now allowed on site for periods of 15min or less. At this                    
stage, however, parents are not permitted in classrooms in order to fulfil density requirements. ​As per the most                  
recent government update, face masks must again be worn indoors and outdoors when physical distancing cannot                
be maintained.  
 
 

 
 
NO HAT, NO PLAY: 
 
It’s summertime and the weather is hot and the sun intense. Australia has one of the                
highest rates of skin cancer in the world. With this in mind and with the aim to create                  
responsible students, the teachers will be enforcing the NO HAT, NO PLAY rule. Students              
without their own hat at school will need to remain in the undercover area near the bag                 
boxes. All students are required to bring, and wear, a school hat each day. We thank you                 
for your assistance with this request. 
 
 
 

 
INFORMATION PACKS FOR 2021 

 
Each family received an information pack late last year. It contained a number of forms and information                 
sheets that need to be completed and returned as soon as possible. We legally require this information in                  
order for students to participate in events, to ensure our details are up to date and to fulfill our child safe                     
standards.  Please return them as soon as possible if you have not yet done so.  
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CHICKEN ROSTER: 
 
Our chickens are a great asset to the St Mary’s community, though they do require some care over the weekends.                    
We are now putting the call out to families to put their name down for a weekend Chook Duty. Chook Duty involves                      
letting the chickens out in the morning and putting them away in the afternoon on Saturdays and Sundays and                   
checking their food and water. Many hands make light work. If all families put down a weekend, then you would                    
only have a Chook Duty weekend twice a year! You might even want to buddy up with another family and share                     
your weekends with them. Below is the roster. Please contact the Office if you’re able to help out and with your                     
preferred weekend. 

 

 

 

TERM 1 TERM 2 TERM 3 TERM 4 

30/31 Jan - Coffey 24/25 Apr -  17/18 July -  9/10 Oct -  

6/7 Feb - Carter 1/2 May -  24/25 July -  16/17 Oct -  

13/14 Feb -  8/9 May -  31/1 Aug -  23/24 Oct -  

20/21 Feb -  15/16 May -  7/8 Aug -  30/31 Oct - Carter 

27/28 Feb -  22/23 May -  14/15 Aug -  6/7 Nov -  

6/7 Mar -  29/30 May -  21/22 Aug -  13/14 Nov -  

13/14 Mar -  5/6 June -  28/29 Aug -  20/21 Nov -  

20/21 Mar -  12/13 June -  4/5 Sept -  27/28 Nov -  

27/28 Mar -  19/20 June -  11/12 Sept -  4/5 Dec -  

 
Holidays - McEwan 

 
Holidays - McEwan 

 
Holidays - McEwan 

11/12 Dec -  

Holidays - McEwan 

STUDENT NEWS 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 
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